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Minutes





Enrollment Management Committee


Approved Minutes  

August 26, 2005

 Room 2203, 2:00 p.m.
Present:
Jeff Baker, Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, Neal Ely, Karen Halliday, Judy Hanson, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Don Milanese, Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato, Gina Webster
Absent:
Dr. Ankoviak

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Michael Sato called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


There was a motion to approve the minutes of May 20, 2005 as written.


Motion:
To approve the minutes of May 20, 2005.


MSC:
N. Ely/P. Luster




Unanimous 

3.
SET AGENDA

It was requested that item #6 be moved to #5.  Item #5 was tabled until the meeting on 9/9/05 as Dr. Ankoviak was not present to report on the matter.
Elena Cole and Gina Webster were introduced to the committee.  Ms. Cole will be a voting member while Ms. Webster is attending as an “unofficial” representative for Division I.  

Regarding the meeting calendar for the CEMC, it was requested that every Friday be held “open” during the 2-4 p.m. time slot.  Mr. Sato will prepare a meeting schedule and distribute.  It was noted there will be adjustments made accordingly due to holidays, etc.  There will not be a meeting on September 2nd.  The next meeting is scheduled for September 9th.   It was reported the DEMC will be meeting on September 9th, 10-11:30a.m., at the district office.  
Ms. Boercker reported on Flex Day, she encouraged individuals (from clusters) to come and attend the CEMC meetings.  It was also reported she and Dr. Ankoviak have a great deal of data and will gladly provide it to those interested in it.  A suggestion was made it might be a good idea to have “regular” division faculty members present at the CEMC meetings.  Ms. Luster suggested it might be more appropriate for faculty to invite faculty rather than having an administrator do so.  A brief discussion ensued and the general consensus appeared to be in favor of Ms. Luster’s suggestion. 
Regarding the 2005-06 committee members, it was noted Angella VenJohn is no longer a participant in this committee.  The voting members for faculty are:  Dr. Ankoviak, Dale Boercker, Elena Cole, and Michael Sato.  For administration:  Dr. Ely, Pamela Luster, Don Milanese, and Sylvia Rodriguez.  
4.
FTES UPDATE

Mr. Milanese provided a brief report with handouts.  For the new members on the committee, Mr. Milanese highlighted the chart layout and provided a brief explanation on how to read and interpret the data.  He reminded everyone that FTES determines how we are funded.  Upon review of the data, we are currently down considerably in WSCH/FTEF.  For the summer, WSCH/FTEF was 460 compared to 522 last year during the same period.  For fall, we are currently at 436 (estimated) compared to 505 last year.   Mr. Milanese noted students were dropped for non-payment two (2) weeks prior to the beginning of classes this semester.  The headcounts at both LPC and Chabot are down.  There has been a significant drop in Quest students.  What appears to be happening is more students are taking courses with more contact hours.  
Mr. Milanese reported his office is still receiving data and reports on Thursdays and not Fridays.  It is still unclear as to why this is occurring.   The concern is the steady downward trend happening currently.  It is unclear whether or not we will be able to reach the WSCH/FTEF 500+ target.   The projected FTES (including non-credit) is 2,769, which is 91 FTES shorter than the target of 2,860.   It was reported Saturday enrollments are up.  Dean Kindred reported 8-9 computer courses have been canceled this semester.  He noted low enrollments as the main cause, however overall the market is still down.  
Regarding the Weekend College, Mr. Milanese reported enrollment in Friday nights/Saturday mornings is good.  Saturday afternoons are slightly low but more are expected.    It was noted the addition of one (1) hour in these classes is having a significant impact.  Ms. Boercker announced the ILC is open from 9:00-1:00p.m., on Saturdays.  

Regarding the overall lower numbers, President Halliday highlighted the comparison between fall and spring.  Normally, spring is approximately 97% of fall.  Initially spring was built in larger.  Currently we are taking a more traditional approach of comparing spring to spring; however, we might need to change this approach by comparing fall to spring.  In order to see what can be done for spring, fall might need to be looked at more closely.  One possibility suggested is to examine and put forth some “real” marketing to get the word out.  How do we build upon what has already been planned.
There was discussion regarding balance of courses within the disciplines.  Examples discussed were Math and English.  It was suggested more English courses might need to be added at earlier times.    Courses that fill quickly need to be looked at more carefully as well as why classes on the “fringes” do not.  Ms. Cole reported a large number of students are trying to add basic skills classes; one suggestion might be to add an English 104 course at an appropriate time during the day.  Dr. Ely posed the idea of trading Math X courses for Math 55 and/or 65, as there are still more X courses than what is needed.  

This led into a brief discussion about late start courses and the impact they have on enrollments.  There were several ideas suggested ranging from offering fewer classes to offering them earlier and ending them earlier, given that facility space would be available, and finally offering shorter classes, as students seem to prefer starting later in the fall.  
President Halliday noted the productivity issue is real and part of the decline is due to the fact that we obtain data better and faster.  A suggestion was made by Mr. Sato that we may want to monitor the percentage growth in FTEF as well as FTES.  Our WSCH/FTEF target is 511 this year.  
Mr. Milanese requested clarification regarding the figures on the fall 2005 Added and Deleted Classes spreadsheet.  After a brief discussion, it was determined the formula is as follows:  30 courses x 3 (unit sections) = 90 CAH, divide by 15 hours = 6 FTEF for spring 2006.  For fall, we have dropped 90 CAH; more courses were dropped than previously thought.  If the figures are correct, Mr. Milanese reported this should generate approximately 2940 FTES for spring 2006.  Ms. Boercker suggested if we have 6 FTEF, then we might want to go for 8 FTEF for spring.  It was acknowledged we currently do not know what has been put on the schedule for spring.    Dr. Ely inquired as to whether or not we want to add in large classes during “prime-time” if we don’t have the facility space.  President Halliday indicated we will rent space off campus again if necessary.    
Mr. Milanese inquired what the sense of enrollments was for many of the ESL courses as approximately 15 of them are late start.  Dean Ryslinge reported the curriculum was re-written.  Students are still enrolling however; she does not expect all courses to fill.  However, overall the numbers are up this year.  There was a brief discussion pertaining to the timing of these courses for the spring.  Several suggestions were noted, ranging from starting the classes in February to looking at the whether it would be easier to plan for the summer.   Dr. Manwell noted it was his observation while teaching; more ESL students seemed to enroll in the spring.  Dean Kindred inquired as to what role and effect Distance Education is having.  This led into the topic of hybrid courses.  These courses consist mostly of online classes.  There is a “time on campus” issue involved.  It was requested by Mr. Sato that ideas be brought to the next meeting for how to best add classes to the spring schedule.   President Halliday noted with regards to PE, many new and creative things are coming up.
5.  
ESTABLISH TIMELINE AND PROCESS FOR 2006-07 DISCIPLINE PLANS

Mr. Sato distributed a handout consisting of the draft timeline for the discipline plans.  It highlighted the discipline plans are due to be submitted to the deans on September 23, 2005.  The following week, the deans will present division-level FTEF, FTES, WSCH/FTEF projections.  From October 4th through November 4th (5 weeks) the divisions would be able to attend the CEMC meetings to present their plans.  The final approval of the discipline plans would occur on November 18, 2005 with scheduling occurring afterwards.  

The goal this year is to give each division the opportunity to present their discipline plan.  It is also encouraged to compare the discipline plans with CEMC data, as this will give a more accurate reflection of history and/or realism of the plans.   Dr. Ankoviak is preparing the 2004-05 discipline plan data and is scheduled to present it at the next meeting.   It was 

emphasized the entire purpose of setting a timeline is to assist in streamlining the discipline plan process.  Ms. Boercker reported the discipline plan spreadsheet has not changed.  

Unfortunately, it will not be changed this year as previously thought.  For any assistance with the spreadsheet or compiling the information, contact Ms. Boercker.  

Dr. Ely noted one concern with the timeline.  He would like to see more time between the submittal of the discipline plans and the reporting by the deans, so as to allow more faculty input and communication.  Dean Ryslinge noted there are also other logistical issues to consider besides communication.  It was suggested the timeline be revised as follows:

9/6 – 
Census


9/23 – 
Discipline Plans submitted to deans, including narrative explanation of changes from 2005-06 plans.


10/7 –
Deans present division-level FTEF, FTES, WSCH/FTEF projections.


10/14 – 11/4 (4 weeks) – Discipline level discussions, by division.  


11/11 – Holiday


11/18 – Final approval of discipline plans


Dr. Ely inquired if the CEMC will be sending information and the timeline to faculty.  Both Ms. Boercker and Mr. Sato acknowledged they will send out information early next week.  
 6.
2004-05 DISCIPLINE PLAN REVIEW

Tabled to September 9, 2005 meeting.  
7.  GOOD OF THE ORDER

Mr. Sato reported the flex day that was had on August 18 was a very informative and well planned day.  It was a good opportunity to exchange ideas with colleagues.  

The next meeting is scheduled for September 9th.

8.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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